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Dear Parents,   
 
Flood Repairs 
At last the insurance company has issued our dry certificate which means we can get the flooring put 
down in the big classroom! I really can’t say a big enough thank you to the wonderful people who have 
helped to paint the big classroom. They have just kept coming back and doing a bit more (going the 
extra mile is just what we do in Armathwaite community!) The room looks fantastic and the hard work 
of our volunteers is really appreciated. Thank you. 
  
Building on the Field Next to School 
Building work has now begun. Site manager Mark has explained that the grass verge will be in use by 
them for around 4 weeks. During this time a site entrance will be installed so that all construction 
vehicles can be kept on site. All deliveries will take place between 9.15am and 3pm to minimise 
disruption to school and nursey drop off and pick up times. 
 
Food Policy 
Thank you to those who gave feedback to us on the food policy we are currently developing. We 
appreciated the comments and suggestions and are making amendments to the policy in response to 
them.  
 
Playtimes  
We’ve had lots of fun in the snow in the last few days! Now that it has melted we are left with a few 
soggy puddles. Please make sure your child has some wellies or waterproof boots for playtimes. We 
always try to make sure we get all playtimes outside, keeping us healthy and happy! 
 
Library Van Man Visit 
The library van is still broken but that isn’t stopping the library van man coming to visit with a good 
selection of books for us to choose. Thank you very much for all the books you have returned. Children 
have chosen new books today. 
 
School Photographs 
Early notice that after the half term break the school photographer from Tempest Photography will visit 
school. She will be here on Tuesday February 26th. Younger sisters and brothers are welcome to come 
along too. More information to follow.  
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Red Nose Day 
Red Nose Day is on Friday March 15th and Oxfam has dropped off two boxes of red noses for us to sell 
on their behalf. These will be available for £1.25 each from Friday. Mrs Dowes will be in charge, selling 
them by the register during morning registration.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Helen Hepworth 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    


